American Township Trustees

	June 28,  2021


The American Township Trustees met in regular session with the following members present:    Paul Basinger, Lynn Mohler and Larry Vandemark.

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Vandemark to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of June 14, 2020.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Vandemark to approve the warrants as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  Roll call, all yes.

Privilege of the floor was granted to Dave Metzger who is representing the Village of Elida. He wanted to let the township know that about 60 properties are going to be affected by an easement working to upgrade the sewer system off parts of East and Hummingbird. He wanted to warn the township that there may be some unhappy residents because of this. 

The Fiscal Officer reported on the need for a motion for the 2022 Projected Budget Hearing. 

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to set the hearing for July 12, 2021 at 8:15 pm.  Roll call, all yes.

Code Enforcer Brickner reminded the Trustees that two hearings are scheduled for the July 12th meeting following the normal township meeting. 

Road Superintendent Holmes stated that the Lima Mall asked for help in driving post for banners for the 4th of July. He stated that the township will loan a post hole digger to them. 

Chief Hadding stated that the new dispatching contract is up for yearly contract with a cost of $45,355.75. He would also like to go into executive session for employee compensation. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Basinger to go into executive session for employee compensation. Roll call, all yes.

The regular meeting was postponed for executive session.

The regular meeting was resumed. 

Trustee Basinger stated that Allen Economic Development Group would like to request the Township Annual contribution of $1000. 

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Vandemark to contribute $1000 to the AEDG. Roll call, all yes. 


Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Vandemark to adjourn.  Roll call, all yes.

Sincerely,

Brady Overholt, Fiscal Officer                                     Larry Vandemark, Chairman

